
WAC 296-307-28048  What requirements apply to disk, shield, and 
U-guards?  (1) A disk guard must have a sheet-metal disk of at least 
No. 22 gauge fastened by U-bolts or rivets to the spokes of pulleys, 
flywheels, or gears. To prevent contact with sharp edges of the disk, 
the edge must be rolled or wired. In all cases, the nuts must have 
locknuts on the unexposed side of the wheel.

(2) A shield guard must have a frame filled in with wire mesh or 
expanded, perforated, or solid sheet metal.

(3) If the shield area is less than six square feet, the wire 
mesh or expanded metal may be fastened in a framework of 3/8-inch sol-
id rod, 3/4-inch by 3/4-inch by 1/8-inch angle iron, or a metal con-
struction of equivalent strength. Metal shields may have edges entire-
ly rolled around a 3/8-inch solid iron rod.

(4) A U-guard consisting of a flat surface with edge members must 
cover the under surface and lower edge of a belt, multiple chain, or 
rope drive. It must be constructed of materials specified in Table 
P-1, and must meet the requirements of WAC 296-307-28054 through 
296-307-28058. Edges must be smooth and, if the size of the guard re-
quires, be reinforced by rolling, wiring, or by binding with angle or 
flat iron.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.040. WSR 98-24-096, § 296-307-28048, 
filed 12/1/98, effective 3/1/99. WSR 97-09-013, recodified as § 
296-307-28048, filed 4/7/97, effective 4/7/97. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 49.17.040, [49.17.]050 and [49.17.]060. WSR 96-22-048, § 
296-306A-28048, filed 10/31/96, effective 12/1/96.]
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